NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES 

March 5, 2013 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Bob Woodill, Lori Hillstrand, David Osborne, Bill Grafton, Marynel Halatsis and Bruce Humphrey.

Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the agenda.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
COMMISSION BUSINESS  
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

Commission Priority Projects, Land Management

Nancy Hemingway had walked the town’s active trails and the Hatch Lot GPS trails are significantly different from the maps being used, with signs of encroachment on portions of the property. Bruce Humphrey and Bill Grafton will accompany Nancy Hemingway in handling encroachment problems.

Coffey, Hatch and Stetson are the critical properties. Nancy Hemingway will email members with the site dates.

Bay Path Lane OSRD

Nancy Hemingway sent a letter to the Planning Board regarding the proximity to the suspected wetland to the project. The Planning Board meeting will be held 3/6/13.

Simon Hill 40 B – Zoning Application

Nancy Hemingway did a preliminary site walk and submitted notes to the Commission. David Osborne suggested sending a letter to the Zoning Board stating that the information and the plan we were given creates a number of issues to be addressed. Nancy Hemingway recommended that a decision be made at the next meeting, after the members review the plan on the Keep and Share. She’ll send a letter to the ZBA stating that the Commission is currently reviewing the plan. 

Stetson Cemetery – DFW report & permit

Nancy Hemingway stated the mitigation land has to be deeded, and the habitat land recorded, to the custody of the Conservation Commission. This is also posted on the Keep and Share website.

EDC – Nancy Hemingway said that they sent an amendment, after the Commission voted not to support their 10’buffer, asking the Commission to reconsider a 25’ buffer. Details will be discussed next meeting.

SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

Open Space & Recreation 

Marynel Halatsis and Bill Grafton said that the Committee is currently in recess.

Pathways 

Bob Woodill said that there would be a meeting tomorrow night. David Osborne said that the CPC had given the Pathways Commission $300,000 for payment of the Engineering plans. After the plans are received, further work will be done.

Trail/Signage

Bob Woodill said that $28,000 was given to do the trail signage for four lots. Next will be to go before the Advisory Board. 

Farming/Licensing

David Osborne said that Mr. Whitaker would be the next farmer to meet with. The Selectmen have decided to make the licensing requirements based on individual farms. Nancy Hemingway suggested that the farm plan needs to be reviewed and discussed at the next meeting.

CPC

Bob Woodill – Jacob’s Pond project is finalized and voted in. They now have to go before the Advisory Board.  

MISCELLANEOUS 
Bills: $8.75 – WB Mason ($1487.50 – Chessia Consulting/George Road – held until discussion of George Road is heard)

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to pay the bill.

Second: Bruce Humphrey


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to wait until after George Road is heard to make a motion.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Minutes 9/4/12 & 9/18/12

Motion: Bill Grafton to accept the minutes of 9/4/12, as amended.

Second: Marynel Halatsis


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the minutes of 9/18/12.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 

***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

211 Bowker Street / SE52-1007 / Pool                                           OOC Issuance, hearing is closed

Applicant: Alfredo & Susana Chan / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting

Discussed: The Commission reviewed two plans. The yard is developed up to the wetland line. David Magee said that the OOC should read: To have this area left to naturalize. Discharge of water from the pool into the wetland is strictly prohibited. Markers should be placed on the front side of the vegetation area, every 20’. No fertilizer use on the plants and yard.  No mulch is to be used. Provisions must survive two growing seasons. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue an OOC for 211 Bowker Street containing the boilerplate and special conditions mentioned.

Second:  Bob Woodill   

In Favor:  Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, Bruce Humphrey, David Magee and David Osborne        Abstained:  Lori Hillstrand and Bill Grafton         Opposed:  None

144 River Street / NCC# 6(13) / Septic Repair                                                                                RDA

Applicant: Ellin Sparrow / Representative: Joe Webby 

Present: Joe Webby and Ellin Sparrow 

Discussion: Mr. Webby said that during the process of the septic repair, the agent had mentioned significant drainage on their neighbor’s property (138 River). They would like permission to access equipment from the lawn area during temporary construction. 

Nancy Hemingway agrees with the planned location of the septic.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept a motion to approve 144 River Street with a positive 2B, a positive 5 and a negative 3. 

Second: David Magee 



In Favor: All


Opposed:  None


   

387 River Street / SE52-1018 / Septic Repair                                                                      NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: RebuildEx Lowes Restoration Services – Wells Fargo 

Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Kevin Grady

Discussion: Kevin Grady is proposing a new Title 5 system in the back of the property replacing a failing system. Silt sock erosion control barrier will be placed around the perimeter of work. 

Nancy Hemingway said that Brian Flynn noted that there was a perc test on the abutting lot with great soils to the front of the property. A virtual tour was given. Requested by the Commission were a couple of test holes for options of sightings for the system to be done and a wetlands report with soil samples.

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the hearing for 387 River Street to March 19, 2013.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

486 Mount Blue Street / SE52- 1016 / After-the-Fact Clear cutting & Groundwork      NOI 

(After-the-Fact) (cont.) 

Applicant: Michael Frazier / Representative: Joseph Webby, Webby Engineering 

Present: Joseph Webby and Michael Frazier.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway submitted three new plans with the 50’ buffer zone for review. David Magee would like to see a mix of white pine added to the existing planting plan. One plan was taken and marked up with recommended plantings. Nancy Hemingway recommended swapping out some shrubs and replacing with trees and a seed mix. David Osborne suggested that the applicant come back with a new planting plan.

Motion: David Magee moved to continue 486 Mount Blue Street to March 19, 2013 and that the applicant will work with the agent to determine the planting plan.  

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None




Mill Street & South Street / SE52-1019 / Mill Pond Dam Removal (Norwell / Hanover) NOI (cont.)

Applicant: Paul Gorman, South Shore YMCA / Representative: Chad Cox, GZA 

Bruce Humphrey recused himself from this hearing.

Present: Becky Dowd and Chad Cox

Discussion: Becky Dowd is here to answer any questions. Nancy Hemingway said that the Commission heard the presentation and requested time to review the information. There was no submission of questions from the Commission members.

David Osborne asked for an independent 3rd party monitor during the construction phase. This monitor could possibly be shared with Hanover. Chad Cox said there would be no problem with having a monitor. David Magee suggested continuing the hearing until the peer review details are submitted. It was determined that one monitor serve both towns.

Ernie Butler – 254 South Street – 

What happens to the old dam? – Mr. Cox answered that they are going take the old dam out and the water is being re-routed to its natural flow. There will no longer be a dam involved. The wetland line will stay as it was previously.

What about the sluiceway? Mr. Cox answered that they will be demolishing the sluiceway, filling it in and regrading the land.

What about the invasive plants? – Their plan to combat this is to have a controlled beetle release. 

Nancy Hemingway asked for an explanation of the process that would happen on the Hanover side. Chad Cox explained that the Hanover side would be done first. Details of all proposed work were explained.  

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue Mill Street & South Street to March 19, 2013.

Second: David Magee 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Grove Lincoln / SE52-934/ Modification to show Bridge Detail                                Request for minor modification to existing OOC

Applicant: Eileen and James Kelly 

Present: Eileen Kelly and Barbara Thissell

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the last meeting was continued for more detail on the bridge construction. Eileen Kelly explained the construction of the bridge. 

They will be changing from an aluminum bridge to a wooden bridge on helical driven piles (five on each side) with posts on top. David Magee feels that the banks and stream need protection from washout with the pile driving.  All excess material should be removed on a daily basis. Double mulch sock is to be used to prevent runoff into the vernal pool.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the minor modification to the Grove Lincoln bridge detail as discussed.  

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Opposed: None

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd. / SE52-997 / Single-family home lots. Etc                      NOI (cont.) / Off Pleasant Street & George Rd.  / SE52- 987 George Road Drainage   

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

(SE52-987: progress will be reviewed in conjunction with this hearing)

Present: Kevin Grady, Phil Johnson and Adam Brodsky

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway asked that the billing be addressed. The contracts were reviewed and explained, including costs incurred. There’s currently $2,250 in bills submitted above what we authorized.  David Osborne stated that Mr. Brogna was instructed and given a letter saying that if he went over the agreed upon amount, he was to come back and speak to the Commission. 

Nancy Hemingway said there is currently a bill for $1400 from John Chessia. Philip Johnson said that Mr. Brogna didn’t honor the contract and he asked for a chance to negotiate finances with John Chessia and Paul Brogna. David Osborn said that there is no reason to honor Brogna’s bill, but he would allow Mr. Johnson the chance to negotiate.

David Osborne asked what would be done with peer review of this site? Adam Brodsky answered that there are two separate projects with two separate OOC’s. One is for the prior approved detention basin in the buffer zone and the project being discussed now under a separate filing. His understanding is that the peer review has been done with respect to the Stormwater Management Report. 

Nancy Hemingway said that the final peer review for the project through Seacoast hasn’t yet been received. Attorney Bob Galvin, in 2012, said that this is one contiguous site and Stormwater cannot be fragmented. The SWPPP hasn’t been looked at by anyone due to it being received after the meeting deadline.  Kevin Grady said that the EPA requires the SWPPP and it had been submitted. Nancy Hemingway is going with what was recommended by Bob Galvin. 

David Osborne said that the site is considered one lot. He would like to consult with Bob Galvin since he said that this is a single lot. Final peer review for the entire project is required. Review of the basin is to be conducted. Paul Brogna has not yet submitted his findings to the Commission. Nancy Hemingway said that construction details have not been received by the peer reviewer. Adam Brodsky said that they would provide a plan to fix the basins.

David Magee said that the lot lines were hypothethical when last discussed and don’t become separate properties. Here, despite the imaginary lot lines, this is one parcel. Adam Brodsky answered that it is two separate projects. Adam Brodsky asked what needed to be done. 

David Osborne said that the report was just received and there hasn’t been time to review it.

David Magee would like a reset and would like to understand what the second project is. Kevin Grady said that the existing project is that they are proposing is six single-family dwellings, one of which a portion is in the 100’ buffer, five that are outside the 100’, and there’s associated grading and Stormwater components between the 100’ and the 50’. David Magee said that Paul Brogna is needed at the meeting.

Adam Brodsky said that the final peer review of the Stormwater project would be submitted. 

Richard Chevrey – abutter - asked that the Commission not approve this since the pipe wasn’t repaired.  

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the hearing on Off Pleasant & George Road to the next hearing. 

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ENFORCEMENT & VIOLATION 

13 and 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2) Order to Show Cause

Discussion: David Magee said that Mr. Kenney would have spoken with Brad Holmes about the payment issue. Nancy Hemingway said that John Chessia was able to reduce his bill to allow Mr. Kenney’s monitor to do a large portion of the review required for Lot 13.

Mr. Burke stated that Mr. Kenney decided that he wanted the bank beautified. His agent went on to the Burke’s land. Mr. Joseph Killian – Mrs. Burke’s lawyer spoke with Mr. Kenney’s lawyer about cleaning up the work. Mr. Killian is trying to get Mr. Kenney’s lawyer to state what is going to be done.  

Nancy Hemingway said that Lot 13 is ready to go as soon as John Chessia is in place. Janet Burke is required to fix the damage on Lot 15. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue 13 and 15 Queen Anne’s Lane
until the next meeting.

Second: Bill Grafton       


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

AGENT REPORT: For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

SCIENCE AND REGULATIONS IN THE NEWS 

EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES 


ADJOURNMENT: 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to adjourn at 11:50pm.

Second: David Magee 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on April 2, 2013. 

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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